

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

PO BOX 358 TRENTON, N.J. 08625-0358

www.nj.gov/health

September 24, 2018

SHEREEF M. ELNAHAL, MD, MBA
Commissioner

Ravi Besai, Administrator Second Inning Adult Day Care Center 1501 Livingston Avenue North Brunswick, N.J. 08902

VIA FACSIMILE: (732) 626-5543

VIA Email: Secondinningadc@gmail.com

Via First Class Mail

Re: Order to Cease Use of Unlicensed Space

Facility ID # - NJ12022

Dear Mr. Besai,

This letter confirms the telephone conversation on September 21, 2018, between you and staff of the Certificate of Need and Licensing and Office of Program Compliance, wherein your facility was ordered to immediately cease using unlicensed/ renovated area within your facility. The facility is not permitted to use the unlicensed space until approved by the Department. You advised Department staff that the facility had ceased using the space after the survey conducted by the Department on September 13, 2018.

This action is taken in accordance with the provisions of law and regulation set forth at N.J.S.A. 26:2H-12 and N.J.A.C. 8:43E-3.1(a)(7) and 8:43E-3.11. Further, this action is being taken as a result of a complaint survey conducted at your facility on September 13, 2018 when 32 participants were observed using the unlicensed area.

Should you have any questions concerning this Order, you may contact the Office of Program Compliance at (609) 984-8128.

Sincerely,

Gene Rosenblum, Director
Office of Program Compliance

Division of Certificate of Need and Licensing

GR:jn:dj Control # X18021